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IRP

RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 14 JANUARY 2016
London

Present:

Lord Ribeiro


Chairman
Ms Cath Broderick 

Dr Shera Chok

Dr Nick Coleman 

Dr Shane Duffy 

Ms Rosemary Granger

Ms Tessa Green

Ms Nicky Hayes

Mr Simon Morritt

Ms Linn Phipps 

Mr Hugh Ross
Dr Suzanne Shale
Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel

Ms Zoe Dubber
Apologies: 


Dr Fiona Campbell 

Mr Glenn Douglas 

Dr Jane Hawdon

Ms Brenda Howard

1
Introduction

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting. 
2
DH lead sponsor for IRP
2.1
The Chairman introduced David Williams, Director General of Finance and NHS, Department of Health, formerly Director General of Finance at the Ministry of Defence and with previous experience in local government and as a non-executive director of a NHS acute trust. 
2.2
The continuing value of the IRP’s role was emphasized and Mr Williams thanked members for their work in offering advice on contested reconfiguration proposals referred to the Secretary of State for Health. He also highlighted the benefit of the Panel’s informal work in helping to resolve issues locally without recourse to referral.
2.3
Planning guidance for the NHS up to 2020/21 had recently been published and members discussed some of the challenges ahead including new models of care, greater provision of out-of-hospital care and better links between primary, community and acute care. The future impact of devolution and its potential effect on local leadership and scrutiny would also be observed carefully.
3
Declarations of interest
3.1
None.
4

Minutes of last meeting 
4.1
The minutes of the meeting on 10 September 2015 were agreed. 

5
Matters arising 
5.1
Item 4.1. Members were advised that the judicial review of the Healthier Together proposals in Greater Manchester had found no grounds to challenge the decisions of the programme. They also noted ongoing developments with regard to health services in north west London.
6
Chairman’s update
6.1
The Secretary of State had asked the Panel for initial assessment advice on a referral from Redbridge Health Scrutiny Committee concerning proposals for intermediate care services and in particular the transfer of rehabilitation beds from Wanstead Hospital to King George Hospital in Ilford. A Panel sub-group had considered the referral and concluded that it was not suitable for full review. It advised that, in light of the success of two home-based services already introduced, implementation of the proposals should be completed and thereafter subject to ongoing review of service capacity and suitability. The Panel’s advice had been submitted on 31 December 2015, had been accepted in full by the Secretary of State and was published on 13 January 2016.

6.2
The Chairman and Richard Jeavons met Jeremy Hunt, Secretary of State for Health, on 25 November 2015 to review the IRP’s work. The Secretary of State had praised the Panel’s work and thanked members for their excellent advice in the past year. The Chairman had highlighted the importance of retaining experience and expertise within the membership. The Panel stood ready to respond to further requests for advice as required. 

6.3

Members had agreed that, in light of the recommendations of the triennial review of the IRP, the Panel should continue to review its quality assurance procedures including seeking feedback from past contributors to reviews on the Panel’s working practices and implementing improvements where applicable. A standard questionnaire had been produced for use following submission of an IRP report but prior to publication and had been piloted with NHS and local authority representatives. Further amendments had been made taking account of comments received and the document was now ready for use. 

7
Panel briefing – new models of care 
7.1
Paul Dinkin, Senior Director of Provider Sustainability, Monitor and National Lead for the New Models of Acute Care Collaboration, provided a briefing on new models of care.
7.2

Main points from presentation:

· NHS five year forward plan published in October 2014 – new care models programme key to delivery
· three challenges:
· health and wellbeing gap – radical upgrade in prevention

· care and quality gap – new care models

· funding gap – efficiency and investment

· core values – clinical engagement, patient involvement, local ownership, national support
· five new care models:
· multispecialty community providers
· enhanced health in care homes

· integrated primary and acute care systems

· acute care collaboration

· urgent and emergency care

· 50 “vanguards” developing local visions with common challenges across all sites
· vanguard programme seeks to support development of innovative ways of delivering high quality acute care for patients three forms of collaboration – chains, specialty franchises and accountable clinical networks – to achieve clinical and financial sustainability and/or reduce avoidable variation in quality and cost of care

· Monitor support for local health economies
· challenging the cost/quality/access trade-off – can networking be an alternative to reconfiguring on a larger scale?

· Sustainability and Transformation Plans in development providing a single plan across all bodies – areas not organisations
· Majority of country covered by new care models by 2020

7.3
Members discussed:

· moving away from organisational loyalty in favour of working for the benefit of patients
· the need for clear lines of accountability and governance in new systems
· the impact on commissioning arising from potentially fewer providers and less competition

· quality outcomes will drive the process, “proof of concept” leading to wider dissemination
· timetable is challenging but need to bring health partners together as soon as possible is urgent

· royal college and clinician sign-up crucial to success
· the need to include public health, social care and mental health is indicative of the further work still to do
7.4
The Chairman thanked Paul Dinkin for a very interesting and informative discussion. 

8

Any other business
8.1
Members noted media reports of plans to expand the children’s heart centre at Glenfield Hospital.
9
Date of next meeting
9.1
Thursday 10 March 2016.
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